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1. The library hosted Novel Pairings, a social event for book clubs and other readers, on Thursday, Feb. 26. A total of 90 people attended the event. The goal was to make connections with and learn more about local clubs, highlight library services that would enhance their reading experience and give them a venue to talk about books. OPL also launched a new service at the event:  book sets for local groups to check out for their discussions.
At the event, more than 60 people shared information about their clubs and indicated the types of books, services and events that would enhance their reading experience in the future. In addition, 14 individual readers expressed interest in starting or joining a book club and several clubs have already reserved book club sets.  The library will continue to add to the book club collection and develop programs and services that appeal to clubs.

2. Oshkosh public library users can now sign up to receive texts from the library about the status of their library items. Using a text-capable mobile phone, customers can get texts when library items are due, holds are ready for pickup and items are overdue. They can also renew items, see their current fees/fines and access lists of items that are eligible for renewal or are overdue. Library users can sign up via their phone or online at www.oshkoshpubliclibrary.org. The text messaging service is provided by the Winnefox Library system through the service Shoutbomb.
3. OPL has started a chess club for adults, with the first session on Feb. 18. The Knight Moves Chess Club offers the opportunity for adults to play informal chess games under the Dome on Wednesdays from 4 to 6 p.m. OPL has offered the Mighty Castle Chess Club for kids and teens for many years and the adult club was started after receiving a suggestion from a library user.
4. Library staff surprised library visitors with another Customer Appreciation Day on March 17. Staff greeters gave customers a chance to spin the wheel for prizes including daffodils, snacks and chocolate coins. Free coffee and cookies were also served by volunteers and members of the Friends of the Library. Customers were pleased by the perks and our expressions of appreciation throughout the day.
5. Sharon Schwartz appeared on WLUK-Fox 11’s morning show, Good Day Wisconsin to promote the LEGOmania Design Contest. Inspired by the Art of the Brick at the Oshkosh Public Museum, the library contest gives children, teens and adults the chance to design an original LEGO creation for judging on April 7.
6. More than 330 people attended the Dr. Seuss birthday party at the library on Feb. 28. Families read books together, made crafts, participated in puppet shows and ate birthday cake in celebration of one of our most beloved children’s authors.

